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Minutes 1188									Town of Blacksburg
Regular Town Council Meeting							August 8, 2017

Present at the meeting were Councilman Darren Janesky, Councilman Dennis Stroupe, Councilman S.L. Ford and presiding was Mayor David Hogue.

The media was represented by Mr. Scott Powell of the Gaffney Ledger.

The invocation was given by Councilman Stroupe.

Minutes 1187 was approved as written and distributed. The motion was given by Councilman Ford and the second we given by Councilman Stroupe.  All were in favor.

Councilman Stroupe made the motion to pay the August bills.  Councilman Ford made the second.  All were in favor.

Administrator Carter brought Council a request to revoke the Police Departments Policy and Procedures manual.  After having talked with a lawyer who specializes in municipal law, it was found to have many discrepancies and conflicts with the Town Personnel Handbook.  After much discussion, the item was tabled until further research can be done. 

Administrator Carter brought a request from the Blacksburg Business Association for Hospitality Funds.  They requested $25,000 for the Iron City Festival.  Councilman Stroupe made a motion to give them the same that given last year which was $14,000.  Councilman Janesky seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  

Administrator Carter asked for the Hospitality funding for a food truck festival to be replaced with a request from the Blacksburg Volunteer Fire Department.  Mayor Hogue asked Mr. Powell if he had an objection to the change in the agenda.  He had no objection.  The Fire Department requested an increase in its support from the Town to help pay for a new fire truck the department has bought.  In addition to the $5137.50 they requested $1000.00 to 1250.00. The total of the payment for the truck is $2149.36.  After several questions, this request was tabled until they could look at the budget.  It was mentioned that a police car could not be purchased this due to budget restraints; however, they would consider the request at a later time.

Administrator Carter along with Attorney Larry Flynn updated Council with information about the abatement process to demolish a house that is on property that is owned by the Town.  The house is located on Osee Street near the Town Shop.  The house is in complete disrepair and is unsafe.  It was mentioned that the Fire Department burn the structure as part of training.  Since it is an older house, the need for an asbestos inspection will be required before the demolition can begin.  This was received as an update until the inspection can be made.
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Mayor Hogue opened the floor for David Roark to make his concerns known about the new ordinances that have been brought before Council.  He mentioned that earlier in the day he had spoken with Administrator Carter about some of his concerns and that they had worked out a few of them.  Council received his comments as information and thanked him for voicing his concerns.

Administrator Carter brought a new ordinance before Council for consideration concerning smoking within Town businesses and workplaces.  It states that smoking will not be allowed within 25 feet of any entry or exit of a business, restaurant or workplace.  Tobacco related products may include, but not limited to the following: cigarettes, pipes, chewing tobacco, snuff and any vapor or electronic smoking devices.  It will also be prohibited at sporting events, festivals and any outdoor events in which exposure to second hand smoke may be possible.  Mayor Hogue mentioned the enforcement says that the Administrator and/or Police Department will enforce this ordinance.  He didn’t think the Administrator should need to enforce this ordinance and asked it be removed.  Councilman Stroupe made the motion to approve the first reading of the amended ordinance.  Councilman Ford made the second.  All were in favor.

Administrator Carter brought another new ordinance before Council for consideration concerning land usage and development.  No single wide mobile homes, campers, motor homes, tiny houses as livable residential units with town limits regardless of zoning established on or after September 12, 2017.  There shall be not mobile home parks or campgrounds established with Town limits on or after September 12, 2017. The only exceptions are replacement of an existing mobile home; within the already existing 120 days rule, with a newer model than the previous structure and if the property is annexed into the Town limits.  Councilman Stroupe made the motion to approve the first reading of this ordinance.  Councilman Janesky made the second and all were in favor.

Administrator Carter brought the second reading of an ordinance for sanitation and curbside debris pickup.  This ordinance places a maximum quantity of ½ boom truck load per month per household with a maximum limb length of 6 feet.  The Town will not accept items that are not accepted by the landfill or is charges apply at the landfill.  Disposal of good not accepted for pick up shall be ticked for littering at the property location.  Items not included for pick up include the following:  Tires, TV’s electronics, cardboard batteries waste oil, concrete and asphalt, paint and paint cans. Any business will be required to contract privately with a commercial carrier and provide a dumpster for disposal service onsite at the given location.  No roller cart service will be provided. The second reading was approved with Councilman Stroupe making the motion and Councilman Ford making the second.  All were in favor.

Administrator Carter requested a change to an existing ordinance requiring deposits for renters.  She asked for an addition requiring a renter to complete an application, provide a rental agreement from the landlord and property owner, pay the already required deposit and pay any outstanding bills already owed by the renter.  The name on the rental agreement must be the name on the water application and bill.  Councilman Ford made the motion and Councilman Stroupe made the second.  Mayor Hogue was
in agreement.  Councilman Janesky was in opposition.  Motion carried
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Administrator Carter requested a new ordinance be established pertaining to discontinuance of service or refusal.   It states that any rental property applying for water service may be denied if payment is owed to the town and will not be serviced until all outstanding bills are paid.  The Town will make attempts through the set-off debt program for 3 years to collect owed fees and will reimburse if a bill was previously paid by the property owner/landlord.  After much discussion the request was tabled until further information can be gathered.

Administrator Carter asked for several ordinances that have required dates of execution for the property owner to answer to be uniformed in the time line of the answer.  There were several with 7 days, some with 14 days and even 20 days.  The requested change is to make all the required to be 14 days. While talking about the changes to the ordinances it was brought up that section 708 has the required South Carolina inspection sticker still in effect.  That law has been abolished for several years. It was also mentioned that liability for utility trailers to be removed because that is also not required by the State.  Councilman Janesky made the motion for the changes with Councilman Ford making the second.  All were in favor.     

Mayor Hogue asked for a motion to go into executive session for personnel discussion.  Councilman Ford made the motion and Councilman Stroupe made the second.  All were in favor.  Councilman Stroupe made the motion to return to regular session.  Councilman Ford made the second and all were in favor.
No action was taken.

Administrator Carter gave the unopened bids for vehicle maintenance as requested by the Mayor.  After opening the bids and seeing so much information, Mayor Hogue asked for Administrator Carter to put the information together so a more complete picture of prices vs service is available.  This request was tabled until the next meeting.

Clerk Foster requested approval for sewer adjustments in the amount of $2204.64.  Clerk Foster did make mention that one of the adjustments was a business that had a leak for three months and was substantial. Councilman Stroupe made the motion to approve the adjustments as requested.  Councilman Janesky made the second.  All were in favor.

There being no further business Councilman Stroupe made the motion for adjournment with Councilman Ford making the second.  All were in favor.

The time of adjournment was 10:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,



Laura B. Foster
Town Clerk

Approved: ______________________________________
                      Mayor, Town of Blacksburg 




